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Christmas Message�

�Dear Parish members,�

�     In the midst of all that we are going through, be it illnesses, personal or in 

our families, death of loved ones, and especially our current challenges and 

concerns that we all are facing with COVID�19 and the new Variants that keeps 

coming up, it is important to remember that there is still a reason for us to 

celebrate.�The love of God the Father is made manifest to us in the wonderful 

gift of His Son, Jesus. With the angels in Bethlehem, our faith moves us to 

sing:�“Glory to God in the highest and peace to His people on earth!”�We recognize that true 

peace on earth flows from our recognition and praise of God in our lives.�

We can and must still celebrate the enduring love of God for us: the God who has never left us 

despite our tragedies, the God who is continuously assuring us that he is an Emmanuel�the 

God who is always with us. This is the message we will hear at Christmas Masses.�“Do not be 

afraid; for behold, I proclaim to you good news of great joy that will be for all the people. For 

today in the City of David a Savior has been born for you who is Christ and Lord.” (Lk2:10�11)�

��

     At this most wonderful and sacred time of the year, may you and your loved ones find joy and 

fulfillment just as Joseph and Mary did despite their challenges.�May God bless you this 

Christmas, and may all darkness in your lives be removed by the light of Christ.�No matter what 

we are going through the greeting does not change. Along with the Staff, I would like to wish 

you, and your loved ones a joyful and meaningful Christmas.�

��

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!�

Fr. Socorro�

�

From The School�

�In a favorite Christmas song “O Holy Night” there is a line that states “the thrill of hope, the 

weary world rejoices”.�We are indeed a weary world as we look around and see division among 

people, poverty, sickness, violence, and so much intolerance and hatred in our 

own country and around the world. It often seems�that our world is again in 

darkness as it was at the time of Christ’s birth. St. Valentine Church and School 

communities shine forth as a beacon of Christ’s light for a “weary world”. I count 

myself very blessed to be a part of a community of faith that supports a Catholic 

School. Our children need faith and the values the Gospel teaches to be able to 

go out and continue to shine with Christ’s light. Thank you, St. Valentine Parish, 

for your continuing support of our faith�based school. Thank you for your prayers, generosity, 

and for your donations. Thank you to the Men’s Club and our Parent Teacher Club which has 

continued to be a support to the school and parish throughout 2021. The St. Valentine 

community continues to lift each other up during these challenging times. Your prayers, support 

and generosity help us to carry out our mission of a school based on values that are rooted in 

Catholic teachings, academic excellence, love and respect for all, and allows us to provide a 

community of faith for our young learners making us a strong community in Christ. Thank you 

for being a part of our mission. �

If you would like to know more about our school, please call the School Office at 313�533�7149 

for more information.�

�

Merry Christmas!�

Mrs. Damuth�

Principal� �

Welcome to St. Valentine�

   We are pleased that you chose St. Valentine to be the church where you worship this 

Christmas Day. If you are a visitor from another state, a guest of a parish member, or a 

longstanding parishioner�we welcome you to our faith community. On this special day we want 

to thank you for joining us.  Merry Christmas!�
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L iturgy Schedule 

 Mass Intentions 

Judi Marshall�

Josiah Wardrop�

John Dillon�

Colleen Devine�

Clara Macek�

Autumn�

  Pattenaude�

Carol Sneary�

Joan Reilly�

Andrew Ricotta�

Jeanette �

    Shamma�

Dan Jenkins�

Tony Janisse�

Patricia Longo�

Dick Nelson�

Bette Dishman�

Rita Barthlow�

Marcia Favor�

Suzy Cervi�

Judy Gregory�

Maureen Polania�

Brent Schriber�

Art Kolasa�

Edward Zettler�

Molly Haduch�

Jim Kimpton�

Ricardo Silva�

Mary Card�

Fadia West�

Paul Milewski�

Gerry Mularoni�

Christine    �

  Stanievich�

Grace Oku  �

Mark Curtin�

Norbert Romej�

Rick Paquette�

Stephanie Shelton�

Debbie Pepp�

Frank Drewno�

Claire Keegan�

Robert Donnelly�

Geri McDonald�

Kathleen Jenkins�

Stephen Crane Sr�

Vickie Wozny�

Peggy Morgan�

Addisyn Cassi�

Anna Salamy�

Jerry North�

Tara Berro�

Joseph Tomlinson�

Dave DeMarco�

Kathie Myers�

Jeff Sotzen�

Karen�

  Koscierynski�

L�

et us pray for those who are 

ill and have asked for our 

prayer: �

Monday�December 27, St. 

John, Apostle and Evangelist�

8:30 a.m. Mass at Our Lady of 

Loretto �

Tuesday� December 28, The 

Holy Innocents, Martyrs�

8:30 a.m. Mass at Our Lady of 

Loretto�

Wednesday�December 29, 

Fifth Day within the Octave of 

the Nativity of the Lord,  St. 

Thomas Beckett, Bishop and 

Martyr�

No Mass at St. Valentine or Our 

Lady of Loretto�

Thursday� December 30, Sixth 

Day within the Octave of the 

Nativity of the Lord�

8:30 a.m. Mass in Church�

Gordon Lavigne req. by Son�

Enrico & Ida Canini req. by 

Graziano Canini�

Jason McComb req. by Bill & 

Theresa McCaffery�

Friday�December 31, Seventh 

Day within the Octave of the 

Nativity of the Lord�

8:30 a.m. Daily Mass�

Enrico & Ida Canini req. by 

Graziano Canini�

Jason McComb req. by Bill & 

Theresa McCaffery�

Saturday�January 1, The 

Octave Day of the Nativity of 

the Lord; Solemnity of Mary, 

Mother of God�

World Day of Prayer for Peace�

8:30 a.m. Solemnity of Mary�

Jason McComb req. by Bill & 

Theresa McCafery�

5:30 p.m. Epiphany of the Lord�

Lou, Lydia, Leonardo & Loreta 

Gjinaj req. by The Family�

Thomas & Elizabeth Hoelscher, 

Barbara & Nicholas Tomilson, 

and Terry McKay req. by The 

Family�

Walter & Helen Rybka, George & 

Shirley Paquette & Daniel  & 

Betty Chawtel req. by Bob & 

Linda Rybka�

Sunday�January 2,  Epiphany 

of the Lord�

Prayer List �

Announcement�

If you would like your name or 

that of a loved one on our 

prayer list, please call the 

parish office at 313�532�4394. Thank 

you.�

Video Series Continues�

Please join us as we continue with 

the video series. We meet in the parish 

office meeting room at 10:30 am�

11:45am.  �

The Video Series Group will not be 

meeting on December 26 or January 

2nd. See you on January 9th.�

Editors note: Because of the holiday 

schedule, please  be aware the bulletin 

you are reading today was submitted 

to the publisher on December 10th.�

Readings for the week of �

December 26, 2021�

Sunday:� Sir 3:2�6, 12�14�

Ps 128:1�2, 3, 4�5 [cf. 1]�

Col 3:12�21 or 3:12�17�

Lk 2:41�52 or 1 Sm 1:20�22, 24�28�

Ps 84:2�3, 5�6, 9�10 [cf. 5a]�

1 Jn 3:1�2, 21�24/Lk 2:41�52 �

Monday:� 1 Jn 1:1�4�

Ps 97:1�2, 5�6, 11�12 [12]�

Jn 20:1a, 2�8�

Tuesday:� 1 Jn 1:5�2:2�

Ps 124:2�3, 4�5, 7b�8 [7]�

Mt 2:13�18�

Wednesday:� 1 Jn 2:3�11�

Ps 96:1�2a, 2b�3, 5b�6 [11a]�

Lk 2:22�35�

Thursday:� 1 Jn 2:12�17�

Ps 96:7�8a, 8b�9, 10 [11a]�

Lk 2:36�40�

Friday:�� 1 Jn 2:18�21�

Ps 96:1�2, 11�12, 13 [11a]�

Jn 1:1�18�

Saturday:� Nm 6:22�27�

Ps 67:2�3, 5, 6, 8 [2a]�

Gal 4:4�7/Lk 2:16�21 �

Next Sunday:� Is 60:1�6�

Ps 72:1�2, 7�8, 10�11, 12�13 [cf. 11]

Eph 3:2�3a, 5�6/Mt 2:1�12�

Mass intentions continued:�

8:30 a.m. Mass in Church�

Deceased members of Dashi 

Family req. by The Family�

12 noon Mass in Church�

Richard & Georgiana Rydzewski 

& the Ustes Family req. by The �

Family�

Deceased members of Gjinaj 

Family req. by the Family�

Intentions of the Holy Father for 

January 2022�

For true human fraternity�

We pray for all those suffering from 

religious discrimination and 

persecution; may their own rights and 

dignity be recognized, which originate 

from being brothers and sisters in the 

human family.�

Please Note�

Prayer List Announcement�

As in the past, at the end of  January 

we will begin a new prayer list. All of 

the  names will be taken off. If you 

would like your name or that of a loved 

one to remain on, please call the parish 

office.�
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From Faith Formation �

Liturgical Ministers 2022�

January 1�8:30 a.m.�

Solemnity of Mary�

Sacristan:�

Lector: T. Kozlowski�

EMHC:�

Usher:�

January 1�5:30 p.m.�

Epiphany of the Lord�

Sacristan:�

Lector: �

EMHC:�

Usher:�

January 2�8:30 a.m.�

Sacristan:�

Lector: A. & G. Turbiak�

EMHC:�

Usher:�

January 2�12 noon�

Sacristan:�

Lector: P. Bonenfant�

EMHC:�

Usher:�

Golden Years�

Come join the Golden 

Years Club for cards, 

coffee and conversation 

on Tuesday’s at 12:45 

p.m. in the School Meeting Room. 

Please join us!�

Join Us For Our Annual�

Men’s Retreat�

January 14�16, 2022�

During this weekend you can 

experience God’s love, healing, peace 

and forgiveness.�  The retreat theme 

this year is�Bouncing Back: Living in 

Hope.� Join the men of the parish on 

the weekend of January 14�16, 2022. 

Register by calling John Danic at 313�

613�8331or the Retreat Center at 313�

286�2801. You can also register online 

at�stpaulretreat.org.�

Parish Office Holiday Hours �

The parish office will observe the 

following schedule during the New 

Year Holiday.�

Monday, December 27

th 

thru�

Thursday, December 30

th

   �

8:30 am � 11:30 am�

Friday, December 31

st

 �

OFFICE CLOSED�

     �

Many blessings to you and your 

family.�

Faith Formation 

News�

We would like to wish 

our Faith Formation 

families a very Merry 

Christmas and a Blessed 

New Year. We thank you 

for sharing your children 

with us on Monday evenings as we 

teach them about our Catholic faith 

and about God our Father. We truly 

enjoy the time we spend with them.�

We also thank our 3rd and 4th grade 

teachers, Mrs. Butler, Mrs. Gjinaj, Mrs. 

Thompson and Adam for their time 

spent with our 3rd and 4th graders and 

their presentation of the Nativity Play.�

Classes resume on Monday, January 

3rd at 6:45 pm.�

May God bless all of you!�

All in the Family�

At first glance, we can 

often find the image of 

the Blessed Mother, St. 

Joseph and the Christ 

Child intimidating � who 

are we to aspire to that 

level of discipleship? How could we 

ever hope to conform ourselves to that 

mold? Sometimes, it can even be 

painful � perhaps we hail from a 

broken family or struggle with a broken 

relationship within our family, or 

perhaps we long to be a mother or a 

father ourselves and that state in life 

has eluded us.�

But the image of the Holy Family is, in 

reality, a beautiful invitation to us all, no 

matter our vocation or our state in life, 

and the example of Mary, Joseph and 

Jesus is rich with the symbolism of 

stewardship. �

You need not be a biological mother 

who has carried a child in her womb to 

be a mother in spirit. Who in your world 

needs you to love them with the heart 

of a mother?�

The same goes for fatherhood. The 

Church and the world are crying out for 

the courageous witness of Christian 

men like St. Joseph. Who can you love 

with the steadfast, selfless protection of 

a father?�

Who in your life needs you to love 

them with the faithful, unconditional 

love of a son? Who needs your gentle 

and constant love as a daughter?�

We are the Body of Christ, friends. 

Those of us rejoicing in heaven, those 

of us suffering in purgatory, and those 

of us struggling here on earth. We are 

the great family. Let us love each other 

well.�

�

� Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS�

©LPi�

First Reconciliation and �

First Eucharist �

Parent Meeting�

January 10�

7 p.m. in the Church�

All parents whose children are 

preparing for these 2 Sacraments must 

attend this meeting.�

If you have not submitted your child’s 

baptismal certificate please bring it to 

the meeting.�

If you have any questions, please feel 

free to call the office at 313�532�4394 

x201.�

Bonnie Danic�

A Christmas Gift �

To Your Parish�

Every year I try to encourage 

you to make your donations 

towards CSA, but towards the 

end the total donations re-

mains more or less the same. I think 

most of you prefer to make your big 

donations for the Church during Christ-

mas time. If you are one of them then, 

this is the time. As we all know that the 

Archdiocese gives all parishes a spe-

cial exemption from the 7% diocese 

assessment for the Christmas collec-

tion, so your Christmas contribution 

stays right here. Pray about it and see 

in what way you can make your parish 

financially stable. Know for sure that all 

the money that is donated towards the 

parish is well used. Thank you for your 

generosity throughout the year. God 

Bless you all.�

Fr. Socorro�



St. Valentine Heartline Page 5 December 25, 2021 

52 Sundays�

Take Time to Chat�

�� Why do you think God first 

revealed the birth of Jesus to the 

shepherds?�

�� What is the good news that was 

announced to the shepherds that 

night?�

�� Why is the birth of Jesus so 

important to all people?�

�� In what way can you share the 

good news of Jesus to others this 

Christmas season?�

 Liturgy Link�

During the Gloria at Mass, we echo 

the words of the angels in today’s 

Gospel story: “Glory to God in the 

highest, and on earth peace to those 

on whom his favor rests.” When you 

sing the Gloria today, imagine being 

one of the shepherds in the field to 

whom the angels appeared on the 

night of Jesus’ birth.�

Fun Facts!�

The Christmas wreath is a symbol of 

eternal life. The circle represents the 

crown of thorns worn by Christ on the 

cross, the little red berries symbolize 

drops of blood, and the evergreen 

plants represent eternal life.�

Meet our Extended Family�

St. Anastasia�Feast Day 

December 25�

Second Century�Third Century�

St. Anastasia, also known 

as Anastasia of Sirmium, 

is a Christian saint and 

martyr who suffered for 

Christ during the time of 

Diocletian’s Christian 

persecutions. She is one 

of the seven women 

commemorated by name in the Canon 

of the Mass.�

Legend holds that Anastasia’s father 

was a noble pagan named 

Praetextatus and her mother was St. 

Fausta of Sirmium. Because her 

mother was a Christian, Anastasia was 

baptized as an infant and secretly 

raised with Christian values. Following 

the death of her mother, Anastasia’s 

father gave her in marriage to the 

pagan Publius, but she preserved her 

virginity.�

During the persecutions of Diocletian, 

Anastasia secretly visited the prisons 

and cared for the suffering captives. 

Anastasia's servant informed Publius, 

and he locked her up and beat her. 

Anastasia began secretly 

corresponding with her adviser, St. 

Chrysogonus, who had gone to 

Aquileia. He told her to be brave, be 

December 26, 2021�

The Holy Family of Jesus, �

Mary, and Joseph�

   Families 

can be very 

difficult 

things to 

negotiate. 

This is true 

not only of 

our families 

of origin, the current family of which we 

are a part, the family of our Church, our 

society, and our global family as well. 

Everything human can be found in 

family stories. Those stories speak of 

wonderful life�giving successes as well 

as painful spirit�robbing abuses. Our 

greatest joys and our greatest wounds 

are usually connected with the 

experience of family. Our needs, 

experiences, and unresolved baggage 

often color what we bring to our familiar 

relationships. They contribute to our 

level of defensiveness, how guarded 

and protected we become, and what 

prejudices we believe.�

 In order to break the cycle of 

dysfunction we have to remember that 

it is not only by human effort that we 

negotiate the difficult and challenging 

events of our lives. There is a Divine 

Effort at work as well. For sure, the 

human effort can create quite a mess 

and easily destroy lives. This is true of 

any family with which we are 

associated. Today’s Feast of the Holy 

Family serves to help us understand 

that there is a Divine Story being told 

as well. It is a story of perseverance in 

the face of hardship, determination in 

the face of despair, healing when we 

see nothing but wounds, and light 

where there is darkness.�

Do we believe that God is always 

working, guiding, restoring, and 

leading? Unless we do, we will never 

be free from the imperfections and 

wounds that bind us and never be able 

to understand what it really means to 

forgive. Pope Francis tells us that the 

“light which comes from the Holy 

Family encourages us to offer human 

warmth to other families.” While this is 

most certainly true, we can only really 

begin to do this when we realize that 

we are still works in progress, not 

anchored to the wounds and sins of our 

past, and still a leading star in God’s 

continually unfolding story of love. The 

Holy Family persevered and radiated 

warmth because they knew they were 

not alone. We can too.�

©LPi�

patient and accept the Lord’s will. After 

the death of her husband, Anastasia 

distributed her property to those less 

fortunate and suffering.�

She then set off to follow 

Chrysogonus to Aquileia. Chrysogonus 

was personally interrogated by 

Diocletian but he never renounced his 

faith. Chrysogonus was ordered to be 

beheaded and thrown into the sea. 

Afterward, Anastasia returned to 

Sirmium and also gave her life for the 

faith.�

Family Prayer�

Search YouTube for a video of The 

Human Carol that includes the lyrics. 

As a family, watch the video and pay 

attention to the lyrics. This song was 

originally written by Jesuit missionary, 

Jean de Brebeuf for the Huron people 

in their native language. As you listen, 

reflect on what Jesus’ birth means to 

you and your family.�

St. Valentine Parish�

75th Anniversary�

St. Valentine Parish will be 

celebrating it’s 75th Anniversary in 

2022. Please watch the bulletin for 

parish events. All are welcome to 

celebrate with us! �
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10 Christmas Commandments�

     “The following item 

appeared in a church 

newsletter and 

contains some good 

advice that will help 

us keep selfishness in 

check this Christmas:�

�

1.�   You shall not leave ‘Christ’ out of 

Christmas, making it ‘Xmas.’ To some, 

‘X’ is unknown.�

2.�  You shall prepare your soul for 

Christmas. Spend not so much on gifts 

that your soul is forgotten.�

3.�  You shall not let Santa Claus 

replace Christ, thus robbing the day of 

its spiritual reality.�

4.��   You shall not burden the shop girl, 

the mailman, and the merchant with 

complaints and demands.�

5.� � � You shall give yourself with your 

gift. This will increase its value a 

hundred fold, and the one who receives 

it shall treasure it forever.�

6.��   You shall not value gifts received 

by their cost. Even the least expensive 

may signify love, and that is more 

priceless than silver and gold.�

7.    You shall not neglect those in 

need. Share your blessings with many 

who will go hungry and cold if you are 

generous.�

8.��  You shall not neglect your church. 

Its services highlight the true meaning 

of the season.�

9.�   �You shall be as a little child. Not 

until you become in spirit as a little one 

are you ready to enter into the kingdom 

of Heaven.�

10.�  You shall give your heart to Christ. 

Let Him be at the top of your Christmas 

list.�

“Anyone keeping these 

commandments is sure to have a 

blessed Christmas.”�

Anonymous�

Men’s Club 

News�

A Blessed and 

peace filled 

Merry 

Christmas to all 

members of the 

St Valentine Parish / School 

community.  We, the Saint Valentine 

Men’s Club, are truly blessed to be 

part of such a great group of giving, 

hard�working and committed partners 

in faith. Our efforts continue as we 

work to enhance the spiritual and 

social life of our parish / school 

community, with an emphasis on the 

youth. We are open to all men of the 

parish / school, eighteen years of age 

and older. We meet the third 

Wednesday of every month….please 

join us for a business meeting, food, 

refreshments and camaraderie. Check 

out the “Men's Club” link on the parish 

and/or school website to stay abreast 

of all that is happening in YOUR 

organization.  More to follow in the new 

year on “sports happenings.” Thank 

You for your continued support during 

these past few difficult years. Again, a 

very Merry Christmas to all.�

�

Women’s Club 

News�

Hello! In 

November we 

had a very 

successful dinner 

with the Men’s 

Club and have 

some things in 

store for the spring. Stay tuned for 

more information. Thank you to those 

that brought food and participated! Our 

small stuffed animal / bear drive is still 

underway and donations are looking 

good. We could use a final push to 

send these little happy helpers to 

Redford Police. Thank you to those 

that have donated to this drive! �

December’s meeting was a cookie 

exchange. Everyone left  with 4 

different types of cookies. We 

discussed future meeting decisions at 

this meeting. We have had a lot of 

great ideas on what our next charity 

project will be as well as some fun 

events! Come and join us on January 

19th at 7:30 p.m. in the Meeting Room. 

Enter through the gym doors. For any 

questions please feel free to email me 

Victoria.treg13@gmail.com. Or Phone: 

313�779�4096.�

Merry Christmas!!�

Feast Days�

December 27 � St. John the 

Apostle (1st Century). An apostle and 

friend of Jesus, St. John was known 

for his fiery temper. Scholars believe 

he is the “beloved disciple who sat by 

Jesus at the Last Supper in John’s 

Gospel.�

Bottles and Cans Thank You�

   It is with a very sincere heart we 

thank the Turbiak’s: Anjanette, Grace, 

John Paul and Noah for their continued 

commitment to taking back the bottles 

and cans every week for 

reimbursement. Your dedication is 

unbelievable as this is a very time 

consuming and “dirty job”!�

For those of you who are unaware of 

our Bottle and Can Drive, we use the 

funds to help defray costs in the Faith 

Formation program. �

Please feel free to donate your 

bottles and cans by dropping them off 

at the entrance door of the Rectory 

garage.�

Many  thanks,�

Bonnie Danic�

Wee Care Thank You�

Dear Students,�

What an awesome idea�Bibs, Booties 

& Baby Food collection! I can’t thank 

you enough! (Thank you also for all of 

the extras�everything was perfect�

including the $10 that we used to 

purchase formula!)�

Your gifts have already been given 

out to some moms who desperately 

needed help! Can you imagine, not 

having food, tiny bibs or warm socks 

for your little baby! That is what our 

moms go through every single day. To 

say they were so very, very thankful is 

such an understatement.�

One of the things Jesus asked us to 

do was to clothe the naked and to feed 

the hungry. I am sure He is smiling 

down on all of the special students at 

St. Valentine's!�

Your parents and teachers should b e 

very proud of the caring students you 

are.�

Hope you have a beautiful Christmas!�

God bless you,�

Karen Patrosso, Wee Care Director�

“Have you not known? Have you not 

heard? The LORD is the everlasting 

God, the Creator of the ends of the 

earth. He does not faint or grow weary, 

his understanding is unsearchable. He 

gives power to the faint, and to him 

who has no might he increases 

strength. (Isaiah 40:28�29).�
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St. Valentine Directory 

Redford, MI 48239�

Rectory �

25881 Dow St. ���������������������������������������������������������������������������������������313�532�4394�

Fax ��������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������313�537�2237�

School �

25875 Hope St.��������������������������������������������������������������������������������������313�533�7149�

Fax���������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������313�533�3060�

�

Parish Website �

www.stvalentineparish.us�

Parish E�mail Address�

stvalsparish@stvalentineschool.com�

Facebook�

Rev. Socorro Fernandes SAC  …………………………………………………....Pastor�

Sue Daly..������������������������������������������������������������������Parish Secretary/Receptionist�

Angela Arrington �������������������������������������������������������������������������������������Bookkeeper�

Rachel Damuth����������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������Principal�

Kris Brake����������������������������������������������������������������������������������������School Secretary�

Bonnie Danic   x201�������������������������������Faith Formation Secretary/Bulletin Editor�

Bill Charlton��������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������Maintenance�

Phil Masserang………………………………………………………………Maintenance�

�

Faith Formation Office���������������������������������������������313�532�4394 x201�

�

Music Minister�

Kevin Cushman �������������������������������������������������������������������������������������313�930�8907�

Choir Practice �

Thursday�������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������7:30 p.m.�

�

Mass Schedule�

Saturday  evening:����������������������������������������������������������������������������������������5:30 p.m.�

Sunday …………..…………………………………………………..8:30 and 12:00 noon �

Daily Mass in Church�

Thursday & Friday�����������������������������������������������������������������������������������������8:30 a.m. �

Holyday Schedule�

Holyday: ………………………………………………………….8:30 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.�

�

Confession�Thursday 6:00 p.m.� 6:30 p.m. or by appointment�

Saturday afternoon at Our Lady of Loretto������2:30 p.m.�3:45 p.m. or by appointment�

�

Baptism�

Prior arrangements must be made by calling the Parish Office. Parents must attend �

an informational meeting.�

�

Matrimony�

Arrangements for Matrimony must be made at least six months in advance.�

�

Catechumenate�RCIA�

Please call the Parish Office for more information.�

�

St. Valentine Parish Office Hours�

Summer Hours�

Monday�Thursday………………………………………………...8:30 a.m.�2:00 p.m.�

Friday……………………………………………………………………….8:30�12 noon�

Fall/Winter/Spring Hours�

Monday�Friday��������������������������������������������������������������������….8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.�

Closed daily from 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.�

Saturday & Sunday���������������������������������������������������������������������������������������CLOSED�

Credit Union �

Catholic Vantage Financial������������������������������������������������������������������734�432�0212�

Located in Livonia and Plymouth Service Hours:�

Mon. Tues..�������������������������������������������������������������������������������9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.�

Wed………………………………………………………………….10 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.�

Thurs. Fri���������������������������������������������������������������������������������� 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.�

Sat ��������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. �

Revised  9�5�2021�

Parish Council �

Ron Fron….……………………Chairperson�

Wendy Wagner…………….Vice Chairperson�

Frank Zbikowski�

Tom Alexander�

George Baughman�

Judie Schuett�

Fred Foster�

Mike Nowak………………….…......Worship�

Joe Kelly…………………...Finance Council�

Rosemary Fox……………Christian Service�

Rachel Damuth……………. School Advisory�

Note change… Please submit articles for the Heartline to: 

bdanic@stvalentineschool.com by 11:30 am Friday (8 days before prior to printed 

edition.) . Submit flyers to the rectory office by Wednesday 11:30 am.�

Support of U.S. �

Armed Forces�

As a parish community 

we would like to support 

the men and women 

serving in our Armed 

Forces with our prayer. �

Lord, Hold these men 

and women in your loving hands and 

protect them as they protect us and 

bless them for their selfless acts. We 

pray for peace in our world. �

Michael Arsenault, David DeAngelis, 

Christopher LePain, Patricia Molloy, 

Scott Shoemaker, Christopher Tibei, 

Joshua Coe, Anthony Potter, Andrew 

Kliman, Luke Leveillee, Michael Cain, 

Kristen Lauber,  Frank Bordo, Bonda 

Bordo, Larry Silk, Bradley Swanson, 

Gary Semon, Brian Jones, Seth 

DeTavernier, Timothy Mc Carthy, Rob 

Nitz, Jesse Moore, Michael J. Ryan,  

Daniel T. Ryan,  Justin Ryan, Micheal 

Nalepa, Steven Tomlinson and Alex 

Blackwell.�

�

We also pray for all first responders 

and law enforcement officers who put 

their lives on the line to keep us safe at 

home.�

�

Coming Up This Week�

Monday, December 27

th

  �

Parish Office � 8:30 am � 11:30 am    �

Tuesday, December 28

th

  �

Parish Office � 8:30 am � 11:30 am    �

Golden Years, School Meeting Room � 

12:45 pm�

Wednesday, December 29

th

    �

Parish Office � 8:30 am � 11:30 am    �

Thursday, December 30

th

   �

Parish Office � 8:30 am � 11:30 am    �

Confessions, Church, 6:00 � 6:30 pm�

Friday, December 31

st

   �

Parish Office Closed�

Saturday, January 1

st

   �

Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God 

Mass � 8:30 am�

5:30 pm Mass�

Sunday, January 2

nd

   �

8:30 am Mass and 12:00 noon Mass�

Thank You�

Thank you for remembering us with 

your Christmas wishes, cards and 

goodies this past holiday season. We 

have been blessed by all of you.�

The Parish Staff�
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	 Scotty Simpson’s
	 FISH & CHIPS
	 2 Dining Rooms
	 Fast Carry Out
	 313-533-0950

22200 Fenkell
2 blocks West of Lahser

	 Supporting Redford Township Since 1967
	 Member MFDA Pre-Planning Trust

Charles R. Step Funeral Home
18425 Beech Daly Road • 313-531-1888

Between 6 and 7 Mile Roads, Redford Township, MI

Parkview Memorial
Cemetery

Serving the Community Since 1926
34205 5 Mile Rd.,

Just West of Farmington Rd.
734-421-6120

WIETECHAS
MONUMENT CO.

22602 W. Warren • 313-278-0380
25685 W. 10 Mile Rd • 248-356-7625
www.monuments1947.com

100% of proceeds go to charity 

	 19223 Merriman Rd. 
	 Livonia 

	 248-987-4366	 248-987-4366
Featuring resale, consignment furniture, home 

decor, beautiful religious art and jewelry.

Michael J. McCarthy
Attorney At Law

26001 Five Mile Road
Redford, Mi 48239
313-535-1300

A&S 
Flag Company
313 649 0870

aandsflagcompany@yahoo.com
We sell flags and will install 

them on existing poles. 
Join us in taking pride in 

our great nation!

	 25450 Plymouth Road  • Redford, MI 48239
	 313-937-3670
	 harryjwillfuneralhome.com
	 Livonia & Wayne Chapels

Tracy Spiess, MGR

LICENSED & INSURED 
MASTER PLUMBER

WaterWorkPlumbing.com
Senior Discounts 
24 Hr. Emergency Service

$20 OFF ANY SERVICE
313-558-8757

Contact John Plagens to place an ad today! 
jplagens@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6471

	 TEMPLIN HEATING
	 FURNACE TUNE UP
	 WITH THIS AD $95
	 $20 Savings! 

SIGN UP FOR OUR MAINTENANCE PROGRAM - 
ITS A 2 FOR 1 SPECIAL AT JUST $195 PER YEAR INCLUDING SERVICE DISCOUNTS!

313-618-0647 • www.templinheating.com
Discounts for New Equipment

Heating & Cooling • Service & Installation

Nuts ~ Candy ~ Chocolate

27080 Plymouth Rd. 
Redford, MI 48239

cinnamonnutsandmore.com

(313) 303-2497

Clark & Fron
Realtors

734-425-7300
Ronald Fron, Parish Member


